Troop Committee Meeting
2/11/18
Meeting convened at 7:18 p.m.
Attendance:  Paul Hurney, Michael Matzka, Michael Berk, Dave Mahr, Ruthie Klinck, Ann Jenness, Bruce Siegal, Robert Shanahan, Allison Kessler, and Michael Zucchero.
	


Introductions all around.  Ruthie Klinck, Treasurer and Ann Jenness, Secretary also made appeals for their eventual replacements in those roles and as the Troop’s fundraising chairs.
2018 Activities:

Paul also handed out a schedule of activities for the rest of the school year and explained activities, including camping at the Nobscott cabin.  Paul pointed out that there is a signup sheet out on the table in the main room for a March camping trip to Nobscott.
Camp Yawgoog:

Paul spoke about Camp Yawgoog, pointing out that our assigned week is a week later than normal this year.  The troop is in the same excellent camp site as the past couple of years.  Some examples of scout activities at camp are swimming, life saving, rifle shooting, archery, ropes course, etc.  Scouts can earn lots of merit badges and work on rank advancement while at camp.  For parents, there is a separate building and area for adults only to hang around during the day, keep up with work on wifi, etc.  Ann Jenness pointed out that often dads will split the week, with one attending the first half of the week and being relieved by another dad for the second half of the week.  Paul stated that there have been moms who’ve attended as a group in the past, also.  There must be a certain ratio of adults to scouts, so parent volunteers are needed.
Mystery Trip:
The Mystery Trip will be Sat., June 9 – Sun., June 10, camping the night of June 9.  The details are to remain a “mystery.”
Ann Jenness pointed out that some of the older scouts will likely be unable to attend, as Sat., June 9 is an ACT test date.  Paul said he’d look into the matter, but the nature of the outing limits the possible dates, so no change is expected.
Rock Climbing:

Paul Hurney reported that the Rock Climbing outing last Saturday went great.  Thank you to Andrew Hargens for organizing that outing.  Some scouts earned their Climbing merit badge.  Those merit badges and some rank advancements will be handed out at the June 10th Court of Honor, which is also the Eagle Court of Honor for Evan Jenness. 
Troop Resource Survey:

Paul Hurney handed out Troop Resource Surveys, which outlined the various roles for parents to get involved with the troop.  Ruthie Klinck went over the Troop 182 Resource Survey, and explained that this is a volunteer organization.  The troop needs parents to participate to make it work.  Ruthie pointed out that she and Ann have been in their respective roles for 4 - 5 years, but are looking for other parents to take over, as their sons will be graduating and going to college.  In addition to Treasurer and Secretary, volunteers are needed to take over Fundraising as well, which has traditionally been an annual wreath sale.  Ruthie thanked the parents for attending the meeting for considering deeper participation.
Treasury:
Ruthie Klinck reported that the Troop currently has 26 boys registered, and all dues are paid.  She asked Paul Hurney if he expects any new scouts to be crossing over from Cub Scouts to Troop 182, as this is the correct time of year for that.  Paul said he would check with Will Gray about his recruitment efforts.  He also asked all the parents in attendance to talk to friends and neighbors about scouting.
Calendar:

No meeting next Sunday, as it's public school vacation week and a holiday weekend.
Meeting adjourned at 7:57 p.m.
